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TTeeaacchhiinngg  aanndd  LLeeaarrnniinngg      

 
Fourth Annual Linked Learning Recruitment Fair 

On Thursday, the High School Redesign and Linked Learning Team hosted the fourth annual 
Linked Learning Recruitment Fair. The purpose of this event is to give middle school 
students and their parents the opportunity to go to a single location where they can see our 
high school offerings, engage in conversation with practitioners and hear testimonials from 
current students. Participating schools had the chance to show off their engaging career-
themed Linked Learning pathways, SCUSD’s signature approach to high school redesign.  
 
This year’s theme was “Choose Your Future” and more than 700 attendees had an 
opportunity to do just that. Highlights of the event included emerging Linked Learning 
pathways from Luther Burbank High School and the new Manufacturing and Design (MaD) 
pathway from John F. Kennedy High School. As parents left the event, surveys indicating 
their student’s interests were collected and will be distributed to pathway lead teachers for 
follow-up in their recruiting efforts. 
 
Earlier in the week, presentations regarding high school options including Linked Learning 
pathways were made to parents at Will C. Wood Middle School and to eighth grade 
students at Albert Einstein Middle School. The presentations emphasized the four 
components of the Linked Learning approach: rigorous academic classes, challenging 
technical courses, work-based learning opportunities and wrap-around student support.  
 
Examples of integrated projects, such as the solar-powered, student-piloted paddle boat 
built by last year’s junior class at the School of Engineering and Sciences, helped to illustrate 
how Linked Learning pathway teachers are working together to make learning consistent 
across multiple disciplines. The timing and excitement of these presentations was very 
conducive to the record-breaking turnout at our recruitment fair this year. 

 
CORE Waiver 
 

Representatives from all eight districts participating in the California Office to Reform 
Education (CORE) waiver from No Child Left Behind met on Thursday in Sacramento. The 
meeting was focused on the development of a framework for upcoming school pairing 
convenings, where CORE Reward Schools and CORE Priority Schools from the eight districts 



will be paired together to benefit from peer-to-peer coaching and support. The group also 
discussed plans for the integration of Communities of Practice for CORE Focus schools (in 
SCUSD, these will be aligned with existing Principal Network groups) as well as plans for the 
development of Social-Emotional Learning and culture and climate metrics. 
 

SCUSD Heads to Nashville for SEL  
 

A team from SCUSD was in Nashville this week participating in a Cross-Districts Learning 
Event hosted by the Collaborative for Academic, Social and Emotional Learning and Metro 
Nashville Public Schools. The group toured schools to observe SEL in action and met with 
the seven other K-12 districts in the SEL cohort to discuss strategies for making the work 
systemic and sustainable. 
 

ECCO Training 
 

On Wednesday, November 13, 2012, Sacramento City Unified School District hosted the 
Northern California Training for Exploring College and Career Options (ECCO).  ConnectEd 
California provided the training to fifty educators from the local region and as far away as 
San Lorenzo including a large contingent from SCUSD.  ECCO is a comprehensive curriculum 
designed to prepare high school students for Work Based Learning experiences including 
Career Exploration (Workplace Tours, Job Shadows), Internships and College Visits.  The 
curriculum incorporates preparation and reflection activities for each work based learning 
experience with student outcomes that help prepare them for college and career. 
 

FFaacciilliittiieess  aanndd  OOppeerraattiioonnss  

 

National Incident Command System Training 
 

Key district staff has completed training in the National Incident Command System (NIMS) 
which provides the foundation needed to ensure that we can work together when our 
communities and the nation need us the most. 
 
NIMS integrates best practices into a comprehensive, standardized framework that is 
flexible enough to be applicable across the full spectrum of potential incidents, regardless of 
cause, size, location or complexity. Using NIMS allows us to work together to prepare for, 
prevent, respond to, recover from and mitigate the effects of incidents. 
 

CCoommmmuunniittyy  EEnnggaaggeemmeenntt  

 

Partners Collaborate to Buy Shoes for Needy Students 
 

The staff at the Youth & Family Resource Centers at A.M. Winn, Abraham Lincoln, Isador 
Cohen, John Still and C.K. McClatchy collaborated with the employees of the American 
Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees and the Sacramento Housing and 



Redevelopment Agency to provide 165 pairs of new shoes to SCUSD students. The partners 
first contacted SCUSD’s Integrated Support Services (ISS) about the shoe giveaway. Teachers 
at the participating schools then helped to identify the neediest students. The ISS team then 
measured students’ feet and asked students to name their favorite color. In the end, 
each child received a pair of shoes in a shoebox with their name on it. 
 

NBA Referees Launch Literacy Initiative in SCUSD Schools 
 

Three referees from the National Basketball Referees Association (NBRA) read to sixth-
grade students at Martin Luther King Jr. K-8 School on Wednesday morning, part of the 
group’s new “Time Out for Reading” program. Time Out is a mentoring program and joint 
partnership between Scholastic Inc. and the NBRA.  Referees from the NBRA commit one 
hour of their time, once a month, to read to sixth grade students in NBA cities. The program 
is designed to deepen literacy and to instill a love of reading in students through mentors 
who are willing to share an hour of their time once a month during five months.  
 


